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Application for authorisation of the Air New Zealand and Singapore Airlines
Strategic Alliance

Auckland Airport has reviewed the application from Air New Zealand and Singapore Airlines to the
Ministry of Transport for authorisation under section 88 of the Civil Aviation Act 1990 to continue to
implement their existing alliance through the Strategic Alliance Agreement.

Auckland Airport supports market structure arrangements that are consistent with fair and balanced
competition, and which provide clear benefits for travellers — including arrangements that will deliver
increased capacity, choice, and quality of service. We consider this is the best way to ensure the
continued promotion of competition in international air services that is so vital to the tourism and
export sectors and New Zealand's economic prosperity.

Auckland Airport appreciates the economic pressures that airlines operate under, and generally
supports initiatives aimed at alleviating these — provided the above considerations are taken into
account and that consumer interests are protected. This is because we have seen the detrimental
impact for the travelling public where airlines act in a way that restricts consumer choice, seat
capacity growth, quality of service provided and drives up fares.

As a result, we look at a range of factors when assessing if prospective and existing alliances are
likely to be consistent with consumer interests. These factors include (but are not limited to):

seat capacity trends;

average fare prices over time to/from key markets served by an alliance;
potential for or actual restrictions of beyond or behind traffic flows;

the potential for new entrants to enter a market;

competitive tension from alternative routes; and

sudden changes in airline capacity or price.

Based on these factors, to date we have not seen any behaviour under the Strategic Alliance
Agreement on the Singapore to Auckland route that causes us concern. In part, we believe this is
because sufficient competitive tension exists on surrounding routes such that consumers travelling
to/from Auckland have adequate alternative airline options when travelling to/from the connecting
markets beyond the Singapore hub.

Going forward, we will continue to monitor market conditions to understand whether outcomes and
trends for consumers are positive, and whether each party’s conduct is in the interest of travellers
and the New Zealand public.

Auckland Airport would appreciate being kept up to date about the progress of this application.

Yours sincerely,

Scott Weenink
General Counsel and Company Secretary

Auckland International Airport Ltd
@ PO Box 73020, Auckland Airport, Manukau 2150, New Zealand @ +64 9 255 9081 @ aucklandairport.co.nz

e scottweenink@aucklandairport.co.nz



